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Date Top rink Football winners Catering Bar 

17/06/16 Marios 
Zachariades 
Sue Robb 
Betty Carlin 

Peter Sharples £20 
Geoff Thomas £10 

Doreen Bayley 
Phil Bayley 
Grant Rickells 

John 
Austin 

24/06/16 Mary Warner 
Sue Robb 
Roy Wake 

Andrew Georgiou 
£20 
Pauline Dimmock  
£10 

Ann Sharples 
Anne Snell 
Peter Sharples 
Eric Janssens 

Mike 
Rosenthal 

01/07/16 Dennis Wood 
Shelagh 
Zachariades 
Geoff Thomas 
Jim Hughes 

Allan Pulford £20 
Pauline Dimmock 
£10 

Betty Carlin 
Isabelita John 
Alan Bellamy 

Mike 
Rosenthal 

08/07/16 
 

Steve Fox 
Tony Ret 
Roy Wake 

Pat Austin £20 
Steve Fox £10 

Polly Lee 
Peter Lee 
Mary Warner 
 

Mike 
Rosenthal 

Well done to Mary Warner who was the overall winner for the June club 

nights.  Runners up were Marios Zachariades and Roy Wake. 

Roy Wake presented a cup to Betty Carlin for belatedly winning the Ladies 

Handicap competition 2015 against Anne Snell and the 2 woods competition. 



A reminder that the deadline for arriving at Clubnight is 5.45.  If necessary 

you can ring ahead.  Late arrivals make things unnecessarily difficult for the 

Captains running the evening. ⑤.④⑤ 

Another reminder:  The committee need members to put their names down 

for matches in plenty of time so that they can be selected the week before the 

match.  

New If someone puts down for an away match and later puts down for the 

reverse home match, they will have preference in selection.  Please write (PA) 

next to your name. 

A reminder of drinks protocol was given by club captain. 

For club matches the home player offers a drink to the opposing player even if 

the home player has to leave promptly.   

For club competitions it is customary for the winning team to buy drinks for 

the opposition and if appropriate for the marker.   !! 

Help is STILL requested with any heavy lifting behind the bar and with 

shopping for supplies to assist with Mike Rosenthal’s back. 

. .      

Then hopefully we will see him performing the following feat!  

 



Results 

10/06/16: Middlesex double rinks competition vs Rosedale. Won by 6 shots 

in total. 

12/06/16:  Jubilee Cup.  Lost to Harrow  & Wealdstone. 32 – 61 

 Top rink: Anne Snell, Brian Moates, Roy Wake. 

14/06/16: Bidgood vs Ladygate.  1 rink each, shot total a tie so 2 points each. 

15/06/16: Vets B vs Lupton. Won 58 – 40.  4 points to 1. 

16/06/16: Cancelled vs Chalfont due to predicted poor weather conditions. 

17/06/16: Middlesex double rinks competition vs Bloomfield.  Lost by lots of 

shots.  Congratulations for getting to the quarter final stage. 

18/06/16: Friendly vs Stoke Poges.  3 rinks each but won by 106-96. 

Top rink:  Shelagh Zachariades, Mary Hughes, Peter Sharples. 

20/06/16: Friendly vs Oxhey. Won 3 rinks 65 – 32. 

  Top rink: Polly Lee, Anne Snell, Peter Sharples. 

21/06/16: Ladies friendly vs Eastcote.  Lost. 

21/06/16: Vets A lost to Ruislip. 32-76, 0-5 points   

23/06/16: Vets A away to Hendon.  Abandoned after 11 ends due to terrible 

weather. Got 2 points for the match. 

23/06/16: Vets B away vs Ruislip.  Won 3 rinks, 62 – 26. Got 5 points. 

23/06/16: Ladies friendly vs Ruislip rained off.  

In Harrow & District Ladies competitions the fours lost against West Harrow 

and the pairs lost by 1 shot.  So both teams are out of this year’s competition. 

25/06/16:   TCL home to Rosedale Park. Lost 1-4 rinks. 73 – 117. 

Top rink: Barry Miller, Jai Mahadeo, Andrew Georgiou, Tony 

Paulley. 



26/06/16: Friendly away to Wendover. Won 4-1 rinks. 109 – 70. 

Top rink: Tony Oakes, Elaine Wake, Mark Snell. 

29/06/16: Vets B lost to Ruislip A in the vets cup.  42-53. 

30/06/16: Vets B vs Stanmore.  Lost 2 rinks and drew 1 rink.  39-58. 

30/06/16: Vets A home to Wealdstone. Lost 1 -2 rinks.  Got 1 point. 

02/07/16: TLC home to Loudwater.  Won 4 rinks, 1 drawn. 93-61. 11 points. 

  Top rink: Geoff Thomas, Phil Bayley, Kath Smith,Alan Bellamy. 

06/07/16: Vets B home to The Mill. Lost 3 rinks.  0 points – 5. 

07/07/16: Friendly away to Flackwell Heath. Lost 2 rinks to 3. 79-83. 

  Top rink: Mike Rosenthal, Mary Hughes, John Austin. 

08/07/16: Ladies Harrow & District home to Preston Park. Won by Mary 

Warner, Anne Snell and Maureen Alder who are through to the 

next round. 

In the Middlesex 4s,  Mike Rosenthal, Jim Hughes, George King and Maurice 

Tate won against West Finchley by 1 shot and so are through to the quarter 

finals against Broomfield. 

 

Middlesex Coaching.   

Middlesex Bowls Association had contacted us and offered a date for coaching.  

We had rearranged a vets match and accepted the offer and were looking 

forward to the day.  At the last minute- yet again- they cancelled leaving only a 

short time for Mark Snell to contact everyone with the news.  Club members 

left very unimpressed with Middlesex. 

                                 



Quiz Night Spectacular 

On Thursday 14th July a large number of HBC members and their friends 

enjoyed a 9 round quiz and plus 2 further picture rounds as well as a fish and 

chips supper. Mike Rosenthal did excellent business in the bar and Neil 

Goodman and his wife conducted the quiz with great efficiency despite the 

noisy crowd.  There were 7 competing tables and “mid table” won by 1 point 

from “vets B”.  Roy Wake thanked all involved in making the evening such a 

success,  including the social committee members – Maureen Alder and Ann 

Sharples. 

   

The winners Geoff Thomas, Ann Sharples, Maureen Alder, Maurice and 

Christine Tate, Jim and Mary Hughes and Sarah Rosenthal each received a 

bottle of wine 

≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤COMING UP≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥ 

    Charity Night      

Friday 29th July at 5.30 

Don’t forget the charity night in aid of WALSINGHAM SUPPORT – a charity 

founded by Anne and Mark Snell some 30 years ago.   WALSINGHAM SUPPORT 

provide accommodation and support to over 450 people with learning 

disabilities throughout England and into Wales. 

We will be having a fun game of bowls and food is being provided by Anne and 

Mark.  The cost is £5.00 per person and there will be a raffle. 

 



The important bit is to put name on list or phone them (020 8422 

1346) otherwise there will be chaos on the night as they need to 

know numbers for both bowling and catering!!     

     

≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤≤COMING UP≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥≥ 

Antique bowls day 

Another brilliant opportunity to socialise and play with wooden woods! 

Saturday 6th August 

Everyone welcome. 

 

     

As long as you wear appropriate bowls shoes (  wrong!!) you can wear what 

you like.  Old clothes, fun clothes, come however you like, to enjoy the fun. A 

different format this year, so even if you are out early you still get a chance to 

play a roll up with these different woods.  Ask Geoff Thomas for more detail. 

Bring your own food along for the BBQ.  Enjoy the smell of the BBQ and the 

sound of wood on wood.  £2 entrance fee.  Put your name on the list. 

 



                                         

Future Holidays. 

Manor House, Devon.  October 2016 

The Only Sport Craft and Spa Hotels in the UK - http://www.manorhousehotel.co.uk/ 

  FULL BOARD - that's all of your meals throughout your stay 

  FREE GOLF - 27 holes with each night of stay & buggy hire from just £8 

  FREE HYDRO SPAS - saunas, steam rooms, hydro pools and more 

  FREE SPORTS & LEISURE - up to 60 activities every week 

  FREE CRAFT TUITION - you only pay for consumables in 17 classes 

  FREE FAMILY FACILITIES - Fun house, pedal karts, water slides & more 

  FREE WINE - a complimentary bottle with dinner on Sundays & Thursdays 

Either 2nd October for 4 nights or 12th October for 4 nights.  Put your name on 

the list so Sheilah Lowe can see how much interest there is. 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 

    Devon – Spring 2017     

Mark Snell ascertained that there was a wish to visit Dawlish again next spring 

before passing the task of arranging the holiday to Anne Snell! 

Sunday 7th May 2017 to Thursday 11th May 2017 (four nights) at LANGSTONCLIFF HOTEL, 

DAWLISH WARREN. DEVON EX7 ONA 

Price £67.00 per person per night. Two bowls matches will be arranged but non bowlers 

welcome to join us on the holiday. 

Anne thanks the many people who have already said they want to go and she 

has already reserved accommodation for them.    If you have not contacted her 

yet and wish to go, please give her a call.  

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

http://www.manorhousehotel.co.uk/


 

            Bowls holiday October 2017             

It may seem far away but early booking will allow us to get the best dates at 

the best prices.  Put your name on the list if interested. 

New bowlers. Holidays with Harrow Bowls Club are fun and even raucous.  See 

the April 2016 newsletter.  The only way to hear Elaine Wake’s ode at the end 

of the holiday is to be there! I was unable to publish it in the newsletter!  

 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 

Members’ news 

Ken Mack had an angioplasty at Brompton Hospital.   

 

The funeral of Dennis Hague was held on Thursday 23rd June at Breakspear 
Crematorium. There was large turnout from Harrow Bowls Club members 
followed by a good wake afterwards at The Coy Carp.  Rita sent her thanks to 
everyone who attended. 

 

John Clements is unwell and unable to bowl anymore this season. 

 



MESSAGE FROM YOUR COMMITTEE 

 

On the bowling green, PLEASE abide by clothing guidelines at all times  

(Except antique bowls day!). 

OK  Grey trousers for all – but NOT jeans.            

OK  Grey skirts for all – except men.          

OK  White shorts for all and grey shorts for men at            

roll ups and mid week matches. 

Top button done up if wearing a tie, or else Saturday detention.  Oops – that is 

my old school!   Seriously though, let’s keep up the clothing standards 

of Harrow Bowls Club. 



 

 

 

 

 

 


